
Department of Energy 

Idaho Operations Office 

1955 Fremont Avenue 

Idaho Falls, ID 83415 


August 31,2010 

Rod Wetsch 
420 County Road 26 
Beulah, ND 58523 

SUBJECT: FOIA Response (10-035) (ID-2010-01986-F) (OM-PA-I0-061) 

Dear Mr. Wetsch: 

This is in final response from the Idaho Operations Office (DOE-ID), regarding your June 2, 2010, 
Freedom of Information Act Request. In that e-mail you requested documents relating to: 
"vulnerabilities of running desktop applications (Word, Excel, and PowerPoint) on the same 
platform as the process control systems applications." 

The administrator for DOE-ID's Critical Infrastructure Program was contacted to locate any relevant 
documents in his possession or his contractor counterpart. A search was unable to identify any 
responsive documents. In addition, the Battelle Energy Alliance Freedom of Information Officer 
was contacted for the purpose of locating any responsive infrastructure or information technology 
program documents to no success. 

As the authorizing official for this request, it is my duty to inform you of your right to appeal the 
adequacy of the search to the Office of Hearings and Appeals within 30 days of receipt of this letter. 
The address for filing an appeal to this release determination is: 

Office of Hearings and Appeals 
U.S. Department of Energy 
1000 Independence Ave., SW 
Washington, D.C. 20585-1615 

If you have any questions regarding this letter or enclosures, please feel free to contact me at (208) 
526-5190. 

Sincerely, 

c;t.,,~ 
Clayton Ogilvie 
Privacy Act Officer 
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RECORD NOTES: 

1. This letter addresses a FOIA request for documents. 

2. This letter was drafted and reviewed by B. Bugger and M. McKnight. 

3. This letter/memo closes Pegasus number N/ A 

4. The attached correspondence has no relation to the Naval Nuclear Propulsion Program. 

5. The attached correspondence has no relation to the ARRA stimulus funding. 
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